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Final Deliverable: 
 
Thompson Epperson Ditch Stabilization Project 
PO# POGG1 PDAA 20150000000000000204 
 
The Thompson Epperson Ditch Company has completed the ditch stabilization 
project.  Six Hundred feet of 60” pipe has been installed on a steep hillside to protect 
the ditch from future bank failure.  In 2014, the ditch company had a major blow out 
of the ditch bank on a steep hillside.  The ditch company installed 440’ of pipe in this 
section of the ditch, but after further analysis, it was concluded that in order to 
maintain the integrity of the ditch, another 600-foot section would need to be piped.  
With the help of the Colorado Water Conservation Board Grant and the Southwest 
Water Conservation District, this repair was able to happen.  The ditch company tied 
into the section piped in 2014 and extended the piping 600 more feet to the north 
along the steep hillside.  It was a long process, and we had to ask for an extension of 
the grant so the ditch company could replenish its’ resources before undertaking 
additional work and financial obligation.   
 
Beginning in April of 2016, Leonard and Sons Excavation moved into the area with 
their equipment and started preparing the ground for the install of the additional 
pipe.  In February 2017, the Ditch Company ordered 600 feet of 60” pipe.  In April of 
this year, Leonard and Sons installed the pipe and finished the ground work.  Also 
installed was a debris screen and rip rap at the entrance of the pipe.  Irrigation 
water has been running since the beginning of May 2017 and everything seems to 
be stabile and functioning. 
 
Attached are some pictures, invoices, and a spreadsheet detailing the cost.   
 
The CWCB was 1/3 of the funding source.  The Thompson Epperson and the 
Southwest Water Conservation District was the additional 2/3 funding source.  With 
that being said, we are also requesting the final draw on the CWCB funding in the 
amount of $1137.76.  The spreadsheet details this request. 
 
We would like to thank the Colorado Water Conservation Board and the SW 
Roundtable for the support and funding of this project.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Thompson Epperson Ditch Company 



Board of Directors 
 

 








































